GE Om I ﬁ Richard E. Dunn, Director
,“- Land Protection Branch

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive
Suite 1054, Eas_t Tower
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DIVISION Atlanta, Georgia 30334

404-657-8600

June 29, 2018

Atlanta Gas Light Company VIA FIRST-CLASS MAIL AND EMAIL
c/o Mr. Greg Corbett
Director of Environment & Sustainability

Ten Peachtree Place
Atlanta, Georgia 30309

Re: Comments on VRP Semiannual Progress Reports 5, 6, and 7, and Semiannual Corrective
Action Effectiveness Reports 21, 22, and 23
Atlanta Gas Light Company - Augusta MGP Site, HSI Site Number 10132
Augusta, Georgia; Richmond County

Dear Mr. Corbett:

The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) is in receipt of VRP Semiannual Progress
Reports 5, 6, and 7, dated June 1, 2017, December 1, 2017, and June 1, 2018, respectively, for the
Augusta MGP Site. We note that a Semiannual Corrective Action Effectiveness Report (CAER) was
included in the appendices of each VRP report. All of the preceding documents were submitted to
EPD pursuant to the Georgia Voluntary Remediation Program Act (the Act), O.C.G.A. 12-8-100. Our
comments are provided below.

1. The responses to EPD’s comment letter of April 27, 2017, as specified in Appendix B of VRP
Semiannual Progress Report 5, are satisfactory.

2. The schedule for VRP activities, included in VRP Semiannual Progress Report 7 as Figure 4-1,
indicates that remedial implementation is projected to begin in late July 2018. Please notify
EPD, via email or telephone, after installation of the ISS columns has begun. One or more EPD
representatives may visit the site to observe installation activities.

Atlanta Gas Light Company must address these comments to EPD’s satisfaction in order to
demonstrate compliance with the provisions, purposes, standards, and policies of the Act. EPD may,
at its sole discretion, review and comment on documents submitted by Atlanta Gas Light Company.
However, failure of EPD to respond to a submittal within any timeframe does not relieve Atlanta Gas
Light Company from complying with the provisions, purposes, standards, and policies of the Act.

Also, please be aware that this site has been transferred to the newly-formed VRP Unit. If you have
any questions, please call David Hayes of the VRP Unit at (404) 657-8600.

Sincerely,

SRV

David Brownlee
Unit Coordinator
Response and Remediation Program

¢ (via email): Christie Battenhouse, Atlanta Gas Light Company; David Price, AMEC Foster Wheeler
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